
31 March 2017 Term 1,   Week 10 

PRINCIPAL 
Mr Matthew Beacroft 

Dear Parents and Friends,  

The term has not ended as we would have liked however the decision had to be made early by our 
Premier to ensure the safety of students and families. 

My mum, sister and family live in Lismore where I grew up and I am very aware of the devastation 
that water and wind can have on communities from North Queensland to the border and beyond. The 
fact that the weather has improved over today may hide the fact of the damage to infrastructure, 
power and family homes in our community and further afield. Our school has held up in the weather 
and we have only minor water and green waste damage to the grounds.  

We keep in our thoughts and prayers all the families and friends of people who are currently being 
affected or have already been affected by Cyclone Debbie and the associated weather events as well 
as all the emergency and support services who are working so hard. As we sent parent e-mails and 
SMS messages out about school closures it is an important reminder of ensuring parent contact 
details are up to date.  

I sincerely hope you have a relaxing and enjoyable holiday as we try and work very hard over the 
holidays to get Stage One of our classroom refurbishment well under way.  

The builders will start in earnest on Monday to demolish the existing structures and begin framing the 
new classrooms, walkway, storage shed and toilets in Prep and Year One. Please follow our school 
facebook page to see updates of the progress over the holiday break. Stage Two, which is our covered 
basketball court, will occur in the 2018 school year. Funding for both stages has been secured and 
costed and our school fees will continue to be very reasonable. This is important to highlight 
especially with the beautiful picture of some of our students in the Courier Mail on Saturday with an 
article regarding the importance of school funding models.  

Staffing News 

For the remainder of the 2017 school year Mrs Josephine Hill has been seconded to another primary 
school to work on a three term project. Mrs Hill will be missed but will be around for some relief days 
and professional development with the staff. We look forward to Josephine rejoining us in 2018.  

It is my pleasure to announce the appointment of Mrs Bernadette Mackay as our replacement 
teacher in Year 5 and 6. Mrs Mackay will be teaching in this class on Wednesday and Friday and will 
begin in week one of term 2. Bern has vast experience in a number of settings including 
administration experience as an assistant principal , author, classroom teacher and literacy 
coordinator. I know you will join me in welcoming Bern to our school community.  

Sporting News 

Gretel Tippet Visit Postponed 
Unfortunately due to the weather event we have had to postpone Gretel’s visit until next term. We 
are working through some dates with her at the moment and further information will be made 
available next term. 

NRL Clinics 
Next term during PE times all students in the school will be working through age appropriate activities 
relating to Rugby League. For the early years this will look like passing, catching and the older 
students will engage in drills and game simulation. We look forward to Sarah Walker from the NRL 
joining us across this six week program.  

Cross Country 
During PE time and other times across the week staff will be working on building stamina for our 
Cross Country race in week six of next term. Over the holidays we encourage you to have your child 
run without taking a break for periods of time building up. Just like we are working on in the 
classroom in all areas of the curriculum we remind children that PERSISTENCE and RESILIENCE are 
important as you practice for running stamina.  

Our children next term will run the following distances for their age group.  

Prep- 300m    |     Year 1 - 500m    |     Year 2/3 – 1km     |     Year 4/5/6 – 2 km  

Have a great holiday, 
Matthew Beacroft - Principal 
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APRE 
Mr Dean Estreich 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,  

Easter Prayer 

God our Father, 
by raising Christ your Son 
you conquered the power of death 
and opened for us the way to eternal life. 
Let our celebrations this Easter 
raise us up and renew our lives 
by the Spirit that is within us. 
Grant this through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 
who lives and reigns with you and Holy Spirit, 
one God, for ever and ever. 
Amen 

Twelve Ways to Practice Resurrection Now 

¶ Refuse to identify with negative, blaming, antagonistic, or fearful thoughts 

¶ Apologise when you hurt another person or situation. 

¶ Undo your mistakes by some positive action toward the offended person or situation. 

¶ Do not indulge or believe your False Self- that which is concocted by your mind and 
society's expectations. 

¶ Choose your true self - your radical union with God - as often as possible throughout 
the day. 

¶ Always seek to change yourself before trying to change others. 

¶ Choose as much as possible to serve rather than be served. 

¶ Whenever possible, seek the common good over your mere private good. 

¶ Give preference to those in pain, excluded, or disabled in any way. 

¶ Seek just systems and policies over mere charity. 

¶ Make sure your medium is the same as your message. 

¶ Never doubt that it is all about love in the 
end.                                                                                 

Richard Rohr 

May I wish each of you a relaxing holiday. I hope that there will be many opportunities to 
spend time with family and friends. May the peace, the joy and the blessings of this holy 
season fill your hearts during Easter.  

Have a peaceful holiday,  

Dean Estreich 
Assistant Principal Religious Education (APRE) 

 

 

ACTIVE SCHOOL TRAVEL 
Remember that EVERY 
Friday is now CƻƻǘƭƻƻǎŜ 
CǊƛŘŀȅ. 

NEW Hair Ties and 
Clips IN STOCK! 
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PASTORAL CARE CORNER 
Sr Anne Cannon 

Dear Parents, 

We have come to the end of a very long and hot term.  May you all enjoy the rest that 
comes from a change of routine, if not an actual holiday.  It may be a good time to improve 
your child’s ‘smarts’.  Michael Grose explains this. 

The brain is always growing and developing – it has plasticity.  It’s exciting to know that your 
child’s talent and smarts are not fixed. Their brains can always learn more, continue to grow 
and be stretched.  Genetics gifts us with certain abilities that are either developed or 
they’re not.  Your child’s abilities and talents, just like yours, are evolving over time.  So, you 
should be developing a growth mindset in your child. A fixed mindset is limiting, even 
debilitating for children. You want them to believe that with effort and practice they can 
develop their skills and abilities in whatever area or interest they want. Science is on their 
side – their brains will continue to grow and stretch – if they believe in themselves.  It all 
comes down to attitude!  Carol Dweck, author of “The New Psychology of Success” believes 
that a growth mindset is the quality that separates those who succeed from those who 
don’t.  

DonΩt overpraise - The problem with praising intelligence and ability is that it leads to 
fixed mindset development. Children believe that their success is reliant on their ability or 
talent, rather than their effort or attitude. Here are three simple ideas to get you started on 
creating a growth mindset in your children: 

1. Praise effort, strategy and action, not results 
Focus more on the processes of what children do rather than results to develop a 
growth mindset. - “You worked hard to get that right!”(effort), “That was a smart 
idea to tackle the hardest task while you were fresh!”(strategy) and “You recognised 
the first few steps were the most important but then after that you were 
right.”(action). This type of praise, also known as encouragement, helps children 
develop the belief that success has more to do with what they do than innate smarts 
and talents. 

2. Look for opportunities to stretch your childΩs capabilities 
Encourage children to stretch their capabilities by adding depth and breadth to their 
list of activities. Boys, in particular, often go deep investing all their time into areas 
such as sport or online gaming to develop their talents over time. Encourage them to 
stretch their capabilities across a range of areas rather than a few. Conversely, 
encourage a child who dabbles in many areas or interests without specialising in any 
area, to go deeper in one area. 

3. Give honest feedback 
Providing your child with honest feedback about their performance not only helps 
them improve, but also promotes a growth mindset. We often shy away from giving 
feedback for fear of harming children’s self-esteem. Confidence can be maintained 
by being sensitive to how we provide feedback. For instance, focusing on two or 
three things children do well before giving constructive feedback is one way you can 
keep a young learner’s head up while giving pointers about better performance. 

Having brain plasticity means that we can continue to acquire new skills, learn new things 
and embed new habits across our lifespan. It is important then that we help children 
develop a growth mindset so that they can reap the benefits of brain plasticity over their 
lifetime rather than be limited by their belief systems. 

Have a good holiday, s.t.r.e.c.h.i.n.g your minds! 

Mary MacKillop would say, “Time and patience will make all things come right.” 

Happy holidays, safe travel and a blessed Easter. 

God bless,  
Sr Anne - School Pastoral Worker 

SCHOOL AWARDS  

Principal Seth 

Prep Bonnie & Prince 

Yr 1 Chanel 

Yr 2 Ivy & Aiden M 

Yr 3/4 
Dominic, Joshua & 
Eli 

Yr 5/6 Shelliah & Zac 

Sr Anne  

APRIL 

2nd Cape 

20th Mallina 

25th Zali 

30th Talarah 



PH:  07 3857 4803 
Fax:  07 3857 5039 
Email: pwindsor@bne.catholic.edu.au 

22 Grafton St, Windsor  Qld  4030  
PO Box 535, Lutwyche  Qld  4030 

Find us and like our Facebook page: 
St Mary of the Cross School Windsor www.stmaryofthecross.qld.edu.au 
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EASTER CEREMONIES 
Fr Jose is looking for children to be part of the ‘crowd’ in the Gospel reading at Mass at Holy 
Cross on Palm Sunday (9 April) at 9:30am.  Please come and find Sr Anne at the church if you 
want to be involved.  Fr Jose is also looking for someone from the Confirmation Group to 
carry the special oil at Mass on Holy Thursday in Holy Cross Church at 7:00pm (13 April); 
Good Friday (14 April)  is always a special day of prayer.  There are two opportunities for 
you – 3:00pm at Holy Cross is the big one but there is also the simple Stations of the Cross at 
Holy Rosary at 9:00am. 
The Easter Vigil is a very big ceremony at 7:00pm on Saturday 15 April and then the only Mass 
on Easter Sunday is at St Anne’s at Kalinga at 8:00am. 

HEALTHY LUNCHES 
Try some of these different breads during the holidays.  You might surprise yourself as well as your 
children. 
Bread 
You think that's boring? So look around the stores and bakeries and you'll find some very exciting 
things out there. Here are some of them: 
fortified white, high fibre, brown, wholemeal, wheatmeal, rye, fruit, cheese and chives, pumpkin, 
pitta, Lebanese, brioche, mountain bread and heaps of others including gluten free - so there is a 
big choice for you, and a chance to liven up your sandwich straight away.  


